## Regular Monthly Meeting May 18, 2000

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, May 18, 2000, 6:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Sherry Wehr present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Chief Allan Nocera gave the police report.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to approve the tax refunds.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the Resubdivision of lot #60, Woodland Hills Phase IV, Subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Department of Environmental Services.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the Jesse C. Horton, Sr., Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Department of Environmental Services.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to apply for A.E.D. Defibrillator through the Lawrence County Chamber of Commerce.

## Public Comment:

Mr. Paul Young, asked if anything could be done about the four wheelers driving on his property.

Mrs. Audra Jones, asked if anything could be done in regards to people spotting deer or traveling on Reno Lane to view the elk.

Mr. William Alexander, stated a new stop sign is needed at the intersection of Savannah-Gardner and Old Pittsburgh Roads.

Mr. Bob Hinton, stated that the ditch line needs cleaned on Old Pittsburgh Road.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to adjourn.